
EGALLY PEAKING 

Developments on the 
Intellectual Property 
Front 

The rift between what com- 
puting professionals think 
the law of intellectual prop- 
erty rights in computer pro- 
grams ought to be and what 
intellectual property profes- 
sionals (mainly lawyers) 
think it ought to be is grow- 
ing wider every day. At the 
moment, it appears that the 
intellectual property profes- 
sionals are outmaneuvering 
the computing professionals 
by working toward establish- 
ing their vision of the proper 
rules on software intellectual 
property rights as “the law” 
before the computingprofes- 
sionals even know that the 
rules that will govern their 
conduct are being decided. 

While there are unquestionably 
pros and cons to the software patent 
and other intellectual property con- 
troversies, the unfortunate fact of 
current U.S. policy on intellectual 
property rights for such an impor- 
tant product as computer programs 
is that the policymaking seems 
largely to be occurring either behind 
closed doors or in courtrooms across 
the country in cases in which the 
court papers are filed under seal. 
This effectively precludes those 
whose work will be substantially 
affected by the resolution of these 
controversies from having any 
meaningful input into the process of 
shaping the law in a manner that 
would make sense to them. Exclu- 
sion of computing professionals 
from the policymaking process also 
means the opportunity to persuade 

them of the merits of proposals even- 
tually adopted has been lost. This, in 
turn, may have serious conse- 
quences for the enforceability of the 
proposals if they become the law. 

This column will report on this 
rift by bringing readers up to date on 
some national and international 
developments in the intellectual 
property rights arena and by report- 
ing the results of a survey on 
intellectual property rights con- 
ducted in August 1991 at the SIG- 
GRAPH conference in Las Vegas. 
The SIGGRAPH survey results are 
much the same as the CHI ‘89 
survey results reported in the May 
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1990 “Legally Speaking” column 
(pp. 483.487). Both surveys show 
strong support for copyright protec- 
tion for source and object code, but 
little support for copyright or patent 
protection for most aspects of user 
interfaces and internal structural 
features of computer programs. If 
anything, the SIGGRAPH survey 
results show even stronger opposi- 
tion to copyright protection for look 
and feel than did the CHI ‘89 survey, 
as well as stronger opposition to 
patent protection for algorithms. 

Further evidence of significant 
opposition to patent protection for 
computer program-related inven- 
tions can also be found in a large 
numherofletters sent by computing 
professionals in response to last 
summer’s call for public comment 
by a U.S. Advisory Commission on 
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